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Chapter the Parliament of the State, and it is possible to argue
	1   that this clause is not within the power of alteration
given by Section 128. The matter is clearly open to
dispute, but it is clear that any attempt at unification
would necessitate the concurrence of all the States in
the referendum, since a single rejection would render
the scheme impracticable of operation, so that, if
unification is ever to be accomplished, it would seem
that an Imperial Act will be necessary. The Statute of
Westminster expressly leaves the matter as at present,
negating the claim that was about to be made in
Australia that the Commonwealth Parliament could
annul the constitution at pleasure by repealing the
Imperial Act of 1900 in which it is embodied.
The Statute, however, left the Union unfettered, and
the position, therefore, is delicate. Under the South
Africa Act, 1909, and the Colonial Laws Validity Act,
1865, there were certain restrictions on the constituent
power of the Union Parliament, though of a simple
kind. In part these have expired by efflux of time, and
those essentially remaining are restricted to the rule
that any alteration of Section 152 regulating the right
of change, or of Section 35 safeguarding the Cape native
franchise, or of Section 137 providing for the equality
of English and Dutch (now also Afrikaans) as lan-
guages, shall require the assent of the two houses of
Parliament in joint session, and on the third reading a
majority of two-thirds the total number of members of
both houses. It was naturally suggested that the cessa-
tion of application of the Colonial Laws Validity Act,
1865, meant that the Parliament could repeal these
rules by simple Act, and doubtless a strong legal
argument could be made out in this sense. But the two

